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SLJC September 2020
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat

1 2
Last day to 
submit entries 
for Book of 
Remembrance

3 4 5

6
1-2 pm  
Devorah 
Hadassah Flick 
Chicks

7 8 9
1:30-2:30 pm  
Devorah 
Hadassah 
Literary Ladies

10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17
4-6 pm  
High Holiday 
Book 
Distribution

18
9-11 am  
High Holiday 
Book 
Distribution

7-9 pm  
SLJC Erev  
Rosh Hashanah

19
10 am-12 pm  
SLJC Rosh 
Hashanah

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27
7-9 pm  
SLJC Kol Nidre 
Service

28
10 am- 
5:30 pm  
SLJC Yom 
Kippur Service

5:30-6:30 
Break-Fast 
Supper Box 
Pickup

29
9-11 am / 
4-6 pm High 
Holiday Book 
Returns

30

All meetings are 
held in the Chapel 
Center unless 
otherwise noted.
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Time seems to have a way 
of escaping us no matter 
how we try to hold on 
to it. It also seems that 
we close our eyes for a 
moment and when we 
open them, we feel as 
though we have traveled 
to another time, another 
place. What happened 

to yesterday? Was it just a moment ago when we felt 
the flow of energy that gave us the impetus for life’s 
journey? It really doesn’t matter because here and now 
we are getting ready to celebrate a New Year. 

A New Year gives us many opportunities to not only 
cast off the past but look forward to the future as well. 
This year, however, we will commemorate another 
year together a little differently. The COVID-19 virus 
has caused us to reorganize our celebration while 
isolated from each other. But, please remember that we 
are not isolated from God. In fact, perhaps we can get 
even closer knowing that God is isolated as well from 
the encounters of collective prayers. 

The doors of our synagogue are closed, but the essence 
of its enduring character is open to us if we take the 
time to understand its importance in our lives. Some 
will say that the synagogue is really not that important 
and is not the panacea for the continuation of Jewish 
survival, but rather adherence to traditions and laws 
and customs. To me the synagogue represents all these 
things and more. 

The synagogue was designed to bring together all forms 
of religious observance. It was created to deliver a 
place and time for study and worship that otherwise 
would not be part of our daily expressions. How many 
set aside time for prayer or allocate time for study? 
We are busy with all sorts of issues that require time 
and money for everyday living. Perhaps there are 
occasions that draw our attention heavenward, but 
they are nowhere near the time needed for gratitude 
and sorrow. 

A New Year
Judaism without the centrality of the synagogue will 
not survive. Say what you will about organized religion; 
its purpose is undeniable: To maintain that tie that will 
ensure religious survival. I declare, here and now, that 
supporting the synagogue is tantamount to observing all the 
laws because it leads us to them. The Temple in Jerusalem 
was ordained because it was the focal point of all things 
holy and all things necessary for life. To hold the value 
of our synagogue in any less stature is to demean the 
essence of our heritage. 

So here we are — a New Year, not only representing 
the march of time but also marking the belief in 
creation through the care and concern of nature. And, 
here we are welcoming and encouraging involvement in 
our religious life here in Sun Lakes (and beyond) so that 
this generation, and the ones that follow will point with 
pride as they proclaim, “This was done for me.” 

While we continue to encounter the difficulties of this 
dreaded disease, let us remember that when a new day 
dawns it will contain the wishes and aspirations of all 
who lived through these trying times. Our gratitude will 
be directed to a God who gave us the ability to survive 
which will allow us to express this thankfulness in the 
one place we can all come together — the synagogue! 

I pray that each of us will witness a New Year filled 
with dreams and connections and celebrations. Then 
with one voice, in joyful chorus, we will pronounce the 
Shehechayanu prayer and truly understand it.  E

rabbi irwin wiener
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This has been a challenging year so far, and it continues 
to be. While we all wish we could experience our 
services together, the Board of Directors, Rabbi 
Wiener, Cantor Ronda Polesky, and members of 
the Ritual Committee have joined Wendy and me in 
developing our plans for the High Holidays. We have 
taken into account the importance of maintaining 
good health and safety, and we have learned from 
medical experts and leaders of other temples (and 
many churches) that returning for live services right 
now is just not a good idea. Below is the protocol we 
will follow:

n We will present High Holiday services through our 
link on YouTube. You will be sent this link again.

n Services will be available at their regular times – 7 
pm on Erev Rosh Hashanah (Friday, September 18) 
and Kol Nidrei (Sunday, September 27).

n Daytime services for Rosh Hashanah will be 
available from 10 am on Saturday, September 19.

n Yom Kippur morning services will be available 
from 10 am on Monday, September 28.

n Afternoon services for Yom Kippur, including 
Yizkor, will be available from 4 pm on Monday, 
September 28.

n Rabbi Wiener will be answering any discussion 
questions you may have via YouTube on Monday, 
September 28, from 2:30 to 3:30 pm. You are invited 
to submit any questions to him via email (ravyitz@
cox.net) in advance of Yom Kippur. The Rabbi will 
also have discussion topics as well. 

n We will not have a Torah procession, but all the 
relevant Torah portions will be read.

n We expect all the services (listed above) to take 
about 90 minutes each, give or take.

n Instead of our customary congregational Break-
the-Fast, we are offering prepared “box suppers” 
(consisting of all the items that would have been on 
the buffet table — bagels, nova lox, cream cheese, 

creamed herring, tuna salad, egg salad, vegetables, 
and dessert) at the same price listed in previous 
flyers-$15 and no cost for children under age 
3.  These box suppers must be ordered before 
Wednesday, September 16 and will be available 
for pick up at Cottonwood Ballroom from 5:30 to 
6:30 pm on Monday, September 28. We’re hoping to 
have a drive-up delivery service. (See page 6 for the 
order form.)

n We will be distributing High Holiday prayer books 
for you to borrow so you can participate in the 

HigH Holiday Protocals
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service at home. Distribution dates are Thursday, 
September 17 between 4 and 6 pm and Friday, 
September 18 between 9 and 11 am in front of the 
Chapel. Your books will be handed to you by a 
volunteer wearing a mask and gloves, and we would 
appreciate your wearing a mask as well.

n The return date for the books will be Tuesday, 
September 29 from 9 to 11 am and from 4 to 6 pm 
on the same day.

n The Book of Remembrance and Jewish calendars 
will be distributed on Thursday, September and 
Friday, September 18 with High Holiday prayer 
books. If you still want your loved ones to be 
remembered in this book, you must have your 
form (see page 7 for the form) and check filled 
out and returned to Susan and Michael Cohen by 
Wednesday, September 2.

n Services will be different, but we expect that they 
will still be beautiful and meaningful. Although we 
will not be together or able to enjoy our wonderful 
choir, we will still enjoy our fabulous cellist on Yom 
Kippur and will hear the Shofar at the end of Yom 
Kippur services on Monday afternoon as well as 
lovely music from Ronda and Shea.

n If you would like to have an aliyah, open/close the 
ark, or be involved in any way during the service, 

please contact Shelly Henden. You would come to 
the Chapel during taping of that particular service 
and be called for your honor with nobody in the 
pews and no choir. Usually the only people involved 
in the taping are Rabbi Wiener, Cantor Ronda, 
Shea Marshall, our audio technician, and the co-
presidents. We all try to maintain social distancing.

n Because of the dates of the High Holidays, we will 
not hold regular Shabbat services in September. We 
will inform you about the plans for October and 
ensuing months as soon as we can.

This year has certainly brought us the unexpected, 
but we’re trying very hard to make lemonade out 
of lemons. We hope you will continue to support 
Sun Lakes Jewish Congregation with your annual 
membership so that when we “open up” again, we will 
all be together as a strong Jewish community. Everyone 
on the Board of Directors joins our professionals in 
wishing you a safe, healthy, and happy New Year.

Geri Gould, Co-President
Wendy Feldman-Kerr, Co-President
Rabbi Irwin Wiener    
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This is the time of year when we plan for our annual “BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE” in which we honor and 
memorialize our departed family members. This printed book is given out at the YOM KIPPUR MEMORIAL 
SERVICE.  Since there are many members who leave for the summer months, and will want to have a listing in the 
book, we ask that you fill out the form below and send it in as soon as possible. A completed form, even if your 
information has not changed, must be included with your payment and be received no later than SATURDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 12, 2020 
                    

NAMES WILL BE COUNTED, NOT LINES. EACH NAME ON A LINE WILL BE COUNTED INDIVIDUALLY. 
Prices for the publication are as follows: 
 
 

 

Return with your check payable to Sun Lakes Jewish Congregation to: 

Susan & Michael Cohen, 9008 E. Stoney Vista Ct., Sun Lakes, AZ 85248 – questions call 895-4660 

USE SEPARATE CHECK FOR MEMORIAL - DO NOT INCLUDE WITH OTHER CONGREGATIONAL DUES 

 
 

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE 
 
 

IF THERE ARE NO CHANGES IN PREVIOUS MEMORIAL, CHECK HERE: ______ 
 

IF THERE ARE CORRECTIONS, DELETIONS OR ADDITIONS TO A PREVIOUS MEMORIAL 
PLEASE MAKE CHANGES ON SEPARATE PAPER AND SEND WITH FORM 

               

*************** 
           

NEW MEMORIAL, CHECK HERE: ______ 
 

TO PLACE NAMES IN A NEW MEMORIAL 
              

LIST NAMES ON SEPARATE PAPER AND MAIL WITH FILLED OUT FORM 
 

Amount Enclosed: 

$18.00 [¼ page]         _____$36.00 [½ page]        _____$72.00 [full page] 
 

SIGN YOUR NAME[S] EXACTLY AS YOU WISH IT TO APPEAR IN YOUR MEMORIAL 
 

By__________________________________________________________________ 
 

Your telephone number OR email address: __________________________________ 
                   

 

One quarter page  $18.00   one to ten names 
One half page   $36.00   one to fifteen names 

Full Page   $72.00   one to twenty names 

 

 

 

 

 

Book of Remembrance
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Let’s do BREAK –THE – FAST
differently this year !

Order a traditional Break-the-Fast meal
with our Box Suppers!

Due to the current COVID-19 conditions, we will be offering Box Suppers 
that will contain all of the same items that would have been on the buffet.  

They are listed below.
They will be available for pick-up at Cottonwood Ballroom  

25630 S Brentwood Dr., Sun Lakes, AZ 85248
between 5:30 and 6:30 p.m. on Monday, September 28th. 

Bagels and Assorted Breads, Nova Lox, Tuna, Egg Salad, Creamed Herring, 
Cheese Platters, Cheese Spreads, Fruit Platters, Tossed Green Salad, Condiments 

For Reservations - Make checks payable to SLJC and mail to 
Susie Shapiro, 24117 S. Lakeway Circle NE, Sun Lakes, 85248 

For further information please contact Diana Nelinson at 480-883-1995
Please enclose this form with your check. 

Number of Suppers and Name _________________________ 

Number of children under 3 ______ 
Your contact telephone number____________________ 

Box Supper $15.00  Children 3 and under - free
Order deadline is September 16th
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MEMBER  INFORMATION / DUES  FORM  
FOR  SUN  LAKES  JEWISH  CONGREGATION

July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021

Please complete the form below in order to update our database even if you have done so before 
and send form and checks to:

Marilyn Koss • 6400 S. Granite Dr., Chandler, AZ 85249
Questions:  Please call Marilyn at 480-940-1916

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY

Date:_____________________

Name#1_______________________________  Name#2________________________________

Address_______________________________________________________________________

Phone________________________________       Phone________________________________

Email_________________________________      Email_________________________________

Birthday  (Month) ______(Day) _____________    Birthday   (Month) ______(Day) _____________ 

Hebrew names     (full name using transliteration, e.g. Reuven ben Yoseph or Malka bat Chaim)

______________________________________   _____________________________________     

Your Anniversary:  (Month)______(Day)________

Yahrzeit (English month only) – if more then five, please add page:

Date (month only)                                          Name                                                      Relation

______________                _________________________________             ________________

______________                _________________________________             ________________

______________                _________________________________             ________________

______________                _________________________________             ________________

______________                _________________________________             ________________

Membership per person $175 (includes one High Holiday ticket per member)

Members’ children who are 18 years of age or younger are free.  Please note child’s name and age on 

the form to ensure that a ticket is provided to them.

HIGH HOLIDAY TICKETS
The cost per ticket for adult guests is $150 

Names of individuals you are purchasing tickets for:

______________________________________________________________________________

Total Remittance: _________________payable to S.L.J.C.

Message from Membership Chairperson Marilyn Koss: Dear Members — I suggest that you circle any new information 
on your dues form. Also, if nothing has changed in the yahrzeit section from last year, feel free to leave that section 
blank. Thank you all so much for your help.
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by Lainy Sardina

On Rosh Hashanah it is written… On Yom Kippur it is 
sealed. May it be written and may it be sealed that you 
have a New Year that brings fulfillment and happiness, 
peace and prosperity — all of life’s very best things. 

The Holy Days are a delicate blend of joy and 
solemnity, feasting and fasting, prayer, and inspiration.        

We are all experiencing that “life” as we know it has 
come to a complete standstill. We also know that when 
we return to normal, Havurah Chai is ready and waiting 
with a “plethora” of great events and we are so excited 
to see all of you again.

In the meantime have a wonderful happy, healthy New 
Year!

havurah chai jewish singles group

Singles 
  Group

Depending on how you look at it, we have coped with 
an unusual year, to say the least. Summer is almost over 
and we are now throwing ourselves into planning for 
the coming months with a prayer for solutions to the 
pandemic so we can start getting together again.

As we head into our New Year, we want to especially 
thank Rabbi Wiener, Cantor Polesky, and Shea Marshall 
for their energy and creativity in putting together 
services and, in the case of our rabbi, weekly messages 
that have bound us together through these times 
requiring patience and hope. Earlier in this edition were 
the plans for the coming High Holiday services. Please 

be sure you read the plans carefully so you will be clear 
about all the stated dates, times, and places. Please 
don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any questions or 
concerns.

We are so grateful to those of you who have already 
paid your dues for this coming year. Thank you. We 
urge everyone to send in your checks to Marilyn Koss. 
Our membership form with all the details is included 
later in this edition. We look forward to a terrific year 
with new ways of learning and praying together. Here’s 
to a very healthy and happy New Year to you from 
Wendy and Geri.  E

co-presidents’ message
geri gould and wendy feldman-kerr
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                                 Sunday, October 25  
3 - 4:30 pm

Susan Bondy will discuss 
the essential role that 
kibbutzim have played in the 
establishment and success 
of Israeli life. Her family was 

a founding member of Kibbutz Sasa on the Lebanon 
border in 1949. Her knowledge and insight will help 
us understand the vitality and necessity of kibbutz 
residents to the flourishing country that Israel is today. 

This event will be held via Zoom and is free and open 
to the public. To receive Zoom access information, 
please email your name to israelsunlakes@gmail.com.

Book Review

We Stand Divided is by Daniel 
Gordis, a professor, historian 
and author of several award-
winning books on Jewish 
thoughts and political currents 
in Israel. 

Multiple surveys over the last year indicate that a 
strong majority of American Jews support Israel. This 
support has become more qualified over time, with 

many American Jews pointing to the lack of religious 
pluralism, dislike for Netanyahu, and the treatment of 
Palestinians as the reason. Gordis believes that this 
evolving divide actually began during the evolution of 
Zionism in the late 1800s. 

The difference in perspective also relates to the 
different desires of Jews who emigrated to the U.S. 
compared to those settling in Israel during the great 
periods of Jewish relocation. Different views of 
democracy, Judaism as a nation state vs. a religion, the 
unequal engagement with Jewish history, and other 
reasons are explored. Gordis concludes with the impact 
of these attitudinal differences and some potential 
alternatives to the evolving trends. 

This book is a major contribution to the understanding 
of the dynamics between American Jews and Israel, is 
very readable and cites many historical milestones for 
any desired further reading. I recommend the book as 
being a unique contribution to a very relevant topic to 
the future of global Judaism.

friends of israel  
DISCUSSION & BOOK REVIEW

lone soldier project
SLJC BRINGS COMFORT TO 
SOLDIERS WITH COZY HATS
50 more knitted hats go to Lone Soldiers. Lone soldiers 
at three centers in Israel recently received home-knitted 
hats for IDF winter assignment. Since the project began, 
SLJC volunteers have knitted more than 190 hats. A 
local IDF veteran said that these hats were the most 
precious and useful gift he received while on active duty. 

This is a year-round effort. If you are interested in 
becoming a knitter, please join the effort. It will make 
you feel good!
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The Sisterhood Board of Directors had a virtual 
meeting recently to plan for many interesting activities 
in the future when we will be able to gather in groups 
once more. We will have our Annual Membership 
Luncheon and hope to combine the event with a baby 
shower for the Maternity Outreach for Moms Program. 
We will also reschedule the speaker from the Phoenix 
Art Museum. 

In the past we have had our hugely successful Annual 
Card Party. Sisterhood was able to make donations to 
many local charities. The Board of Directors is coming 
up with new and creative ways to raise funds to help 
our community. You are encouraged to send in your 
membership dues if you have not already done so. The 
information on the form is confidential for Sisterhood 

use only. It will not be distributed or printed elsewhere. 
You may contact Anita at (480) 895-8203 to see if your 
membership is up to date. 

Everyone at Sisterhood looks forward to seeing 
each other again at interesting meetings and 
social gatherings.  

SLJC Sisterhood
PREPARATIONS FOR THE FUTURE

Sisterhood Membership Dues Form (July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021)  

 
Name: ______________________________________________________________________   

Address: ____________________________________________________________________  

E-mail: _______________________________________________________________________  

Phone: ______________________________________________________________________  

Birthday (month/day only): ________________________________________________________ 

 
Please send a check for $25, payable to SLJC Sisterhood, to Suzy Ziegler, 139 W. Briarwood 
Terrace, Phoenix, AZ 85045.  
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Thanks to Doris Codkind for offering this vignette:

The 92-year-old petite, well-poised and proud lady 
— legally blind — who is fully dressed each morning 
by eight o’clock with her hair fashionably coifed and 
makeup perfectly applied, moved to a nursing home 
today. Her husband of 70 years recently passed away, 
making the move necessary.

After many hours of waiting patiently in the lobby of 
the nursing home, she smiled sweetly when told her 
room was ready. As she maneuvered her walker to the 
elevator, she was provided a visual description of her 
tiny room, including the eyelet sheets that had been 
hung on her window.

“I love it,” she stated with the enthusiasm of an eight-
year-old having just been presented with a new puppy. 
“But Mrs. Jones, you haven’t seen the room. Just wait,” 
said the attendant. 

“That doesn’t have anything to do with it,” replied Mrs. 
Jones. “Happiness is something you decide on ahead of 
time. Whether I like my room or not doesn’t depend 
on how the furniture is arranged; it’s how I arrange my 
mind. I already decided to love it. It’s a decision I make 
every morning when I wake up. I have a choice; I can 

spend the day in bed recounting the difficulty I have with 
the parts of my body that no longer work, or I can get 
out of bed and be thankful for the ones that do.

“Each day is a gift, and as long as my eyes open, I’ll focus 
on the new day and all the happy memories I’ve stored 
away just for this time in my life.” 

She went on to explain, “Old age is like a bank account, 
you withdraw from what you’ve put in. So, my advice to 
you would be to deposit a lot of happiness in the bank 
account of memories. I thank people for their part in 
filling my memory bank. I am still depositing.”

And with a smile, she said, “Remember the five simple 
rules to be happy: 

1. Free your heart from hatred. 

2. Free your mind from worries. 

3. Live simply. 

4. Give more. 

5. Expect less.”

What a great philosophy to live by!
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by Joyce Spartonos, Hadassah Publicity

Shalom Hadassah, as well as almost every organization, 
has felt the effects of this terrible pandemic, and wonders 
when we'll see, or even begin to see, the light at the end 
of the tunnel. All the terrific ideas Shalom Hadassah had 
for meetings of course are on indefinite hold.

However, even in these unprecedented times, we have 
what to be grateful for. As far as we can ascertain, 
none of our members of Shalom Hadassah have fallen 
ill from COVID-19, and that is truly a blessing. And, of 
course, the Jewish Holidays are right around the corner. 
Some Shalom Hadassah members may be fortunate 
enough to actually observe Rosh Hashanah and Yom 
Kippur in person with their families, while others will 
communicate via Zoom and other electronic means. In 
either case, we need to give thanks for what we have, 
rather than bemoan what we don't have.

Shalom Hadassah wishes each and every one of you 
a healthy and happy New Year! And please continue 

taking every precaution to remain safe so that when we 
can once again congregate, you will be right there with 
all of us.

In the meantime, if you have any ideas or suggestions 
for our chapter, please feel free to reach out to 
Barbara Silverman, President of Shalom Hadassah at 
bsilverman44@gmail.com. She is always happy to hear 
from the membership. 

A three-part series featuring Reverend Vernon Meyer, 
of United Church of Christ, and Rabbi Irwin Wiener, 
D.D., of Sun Lakes Jewish Congregation. A link will be 
sent before each program.

COPING WITH ADVERSITY: October 13, 11 am

Understanding the difficulties we face and the miracle of 
coping. During these trying times, perhaps we need to 
concentrate on the best way to navigate from anxiety 
into a feeling of contentment. 

GRATITUDE: November 25, 11 am

Is gratitude a gesture or a slogan? To truly be thankful 
requires a tolerance that will enable us to appreciate 
goodness and mercy. 

CELEBRATION: December 15, 11 am

An Ecumenical program honoring Thanksgiving, 
Christmas, and Hanukkah. Through this collective 
celebration, we will better understand the meaning of 
salvation and redemption.

Shalom Hadassah

A Spiritual Journey
AN INTERFAITH PROGRAM
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SLJC Donation Form

Minimum donation of $10 please. Minimum contribution to the Flower Fund is $50.

 A two-part virtual series starting in October (dates to 
be announced).

1.  The Prophets
Understanding what the Prophets are trying to teach 
us about our purpose in life, and the value we bring to 
each other. Some of the Prophetic writings certainly are 
as timely today as they were thousands of years ago. 

2.  The Scriptures 
A modern interpretation of the lessons of the Bible.  
Each time we read a sentence or a chapter, the Bible 
can enlighten us as to its relevance in today’s world of 
chaos and uncertainty. 

What Do We Learn From Scripture?
LECTURES BY RABBI IRWIN WIENER, D.D.
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september yahrzeits

september celebrations

Zichronam livrachah — may their memories be a blessing.

ANNIVERSARIES — kol hakavod — to a great year ahead together!

Albert Abrams
Frank Andrade
Bessie Auerback
Selma Behr
Howard Cannon
William (Bill) Capeloto
Phyllis Davis
Irvin Edson
Ida Fein
Diane Feller
Morris Fishman
Luba Fishman
William Fishman
Solomon Frankel
Bert Freidman

 7  Janice & Alvin Frankel
11 Martin & Marsha Levine
13 Alice & Mark Salita

Moe Stern
Nelli Strahl
Irene Strauss
Herbert J. Tamber
Celia Wagner
Loretta Weber
Samuel Weinberg
Avel Weiss
Sylvia Weiss
Lenore Wolin
Harry Yacknin
Harry Zolty
Nettie Zolty

Charlotte Gindick
Salo Goldschmidt
Erni Goldschmidt
Rose Goldstein
Trudy Goldstein
Fay Hauptman
Bea Jacobs
Sam Kaplan
Marion Katz
Bruce Klein
Marty Klemes
Alice Kornetsky
Joe Koss
Edward Lazarus
Louis Levy

14  Arlen & Allan Caplan
16 Samuel & Joyce Whitman

Daniel Marcus
Wilbur Millard
Irning Morgenstern
Regina Pasternack
Libby Pinkus
Ruth Plafker
Max Posniack
Rose Rappaport
Sheldon Rappaport
Lilyan Schulman
Benjamin Shalett
Irma Shapiro
Abraham Sherter
Goldie Sontag
Evelyn Stein

BIRTHDAYS — mazel tov — another year older and another year wiser!

  1 Jan Cohen
  1 Cyril Warshaw
  3 Michael Dar
  5 Shirley Gersten
  8 Wendy Feldman-Kerr
10 Judy Walp
11 Barbara Klein

21 Eric Kerr
22 Karen S. Perna
23 Ruth Muenzer
28 Martin Levine
30 Judy Elias
30 Samuel Whitman

11 Stan Zimmerman
12 Stephen Horowitz
12 Barbara Sommers
13 Shirley Harris
13 Linda Mundis
13 Rosalyn Sutker
15 Melvyn (Mel) Bram

15 Robert Brooks
15 Tzvi Caplan
15 Mireille Kaplan
16 Marilyn Fein
16 Roberta Levitan
17 Lori Linder
20 Carole Victor

19 Mark & Diane Mendelsohn
25 Shelly & Arnie Henden
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Submit Community Bulletin Board posting requests to Geri Gould at gerijim@hotmail.com.

Community Bulletin Board

It’s been a sad summer. SLJC sends condolences to the families of Aaron Dolin, Marty Silverman, Dolores Singer, and Joan Tener on their recent deaths. May their memories be for blessings.

Remember to order your Break-

the-Fast Box Supper. Order 

forms are included in this issue.

Devorah Hadassah is planning a virtual general meeting 
via Zoom in September. The date and time will be 
determined depending on speaker availability.

Sunday, September 6 & Monday, September 7
The Flick Chicks film will be Crossing Delancey. The 1988 
film features Amy Irving as a young, Jewish socialite 
trying to have a career and meet "Mr. Right."  The film 
will be appearing on Turner Classic Movies (TCM) on 
Sunday, September 6 at 1 pm, and the discussion will 
take place via Zoom on Monday, September 7. For any 
of you who may have seen this classic film as a young, 
Jewish professional, you can now view it from the 
perspective of a retiree.

Wednesday, September 9, 1:30 pm
The Ladies Literary Group will discuss Sold on a Monday 
by Kristina McMorris. Zoom information to follow.

Wednesday, October 14, 1:30 pm
The Literary Ladies will discuss On Division by Goldie 
Goldbloom. Zoom information to follow.

devorah hadassah
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GENERAL FUND
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Jeff & Janey Burnce
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Geri & Jim Gould
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Judy Elias
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Karen L Blonder
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Dennis & Ginny Graham
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Marshal & Shirley Lederer
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Alan & Marilyn Behr
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Allan & Wende Levy
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Ruth & Allen Lavin

MUSIC FUND
In memory of Ralph Locker
  by Carol Silberstein
In memory of Cookie Kaplan
  by Carol Silberstein
In memory of Joan Tener
  by Alan & Marilyn Behr
In memory of Joan Tener
  by Allan & Wende Levy

CHAPEL FUND
In honor of our 63rd
 anniversary
   by Eve & Dave Wagner
In memory of Marty Silverman
   by Shirley K. Gersten
In memory of William Raffeld
  by Susan & Michael Cohen
In memory of Herb Chasman
  by Barbara & Elliott Reiss
In memory of Aaron Dolin
  by Doris & Ronald H. Codkind
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Shirley & Edd Shalett
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Shelly &  Arnie Henden
In memory of Phyllis Cohen
  by Bob & Linda Brooks

In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Cyril Goodman & Michael 

Kaplan
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Stephen & Susan Kubrin
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Judi & Alan Josephson
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Rabbi & Sandi Wiener
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Doris & Ron Codkind
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Sandy Jennings
In memory of Joan Tener
  by Marilyn & Sheldon Raizes
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Myra Delman

FAMILY & TORAH FUND
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Chuck & Judy Wolin
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Colette Goldstein
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Irwin & Judy Plafker
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Marilyn & Harvey Fein
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Marcia & Harvey Weiner
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Shelly & Harvey Schwartz
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Marc & Deborah Israel
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Marcia & Harvey Weiner
In memory of my husband 

John "Jack" Becker
  by Sharon Becker
In memory of Marty Silverman
  by Ruth Friedman
In honor of the engagement of 

my daughter, Ashley
  by Jeff Spear

YAHRZEIT FUND
Cecelia S. Jacobs
  by Gina & Tzvi Caplan
Bessie Bloom
  by Alan & Leah Bloom
Myer Schwartz
  by Harvey Schwartz
Max Lieberman
  by Bernard Lieberman
Ethel Lieberman
  by Bernard Lieberman
Faye Algranati
  by Marsha Levine
Norman Teplitsky
  by Anne Teplitsky
Daniel Becker
  by Sharon Becker
Eli Sutker
  by Rosalyn Sutker
Suzanne Ziegler
  by Suzy Ziegler
Isaac & Elsie Gould
  by Geri & Jim Gould
Gilda Codkind
  by Ron & Doris Codkind
Thelma Rose Goldman
  by Susan L. Tamber
Regina Pasternack
  by Linda & Bob Brooks
Daniel Marcus
  by Ruth Marcus
Samuel Weinberg
  by Judy & Irwin Plafker
Ruth Plafker
  by Judy & Irwin Plafker
Loretta Weber
  by Judy & Irwin Plafker
Ida Fein
  by Harvey Fein
Irvin Edson
  by Daryl Edson
Ruth Goldstein
  by Judy Elias

Bruce Klein
  by Wendy Goldstein
Abraham Sherter
  by Joseph Sherter
Avel Weiss
  by Leonard & Sandra Schulman
Sylvia Weiss
  by Leonard & Sandra Schulman
Lilyan Schulman
  by Leonard & Sandra Schulman
Bert Friedman
  by Mickey Friedman
Randy Friedman
  by Mickey Friedman
William (Bill) Capeloto
  by Jeanne Capeloto
Marty Klemes
  by Nancy Stutman
Phyllis Davis
  by Carol & Leo Pessin
Stan Delman
  by Myra Delman
Celia Wagner
  by Eve & Dave Wagner
Trude Goldstein
  by Eve & Dave Wagner

Sun Lakes Jewish Congregation gratefully acknowledges the following contributions made in honor or memory of a special person or 
event. If you would like to make a contribution, please use the donation form below.

contributions
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CA R F-ACCRE DITE D INDE PE NDE N T & ASSISTE D LI V ING RESIDE NCES

La Siena • 909 East Northern Avenue • Phoenix, AZ • 602.702.5471 
The Village at Ocotillo • 990 West Ocotillo Road • Chandler, AZ • 480.400.8828

SRGseniorliving.comEQUAL HOUSING
OPPORTUNITY

Our Assisted Living is 
about the whole family 
and the whole YOU.
 Of course, we can help you with your daily 
needs and precautions. But did you know 
you will also have options for fitness, healthy 
dining, and more? And assisted living services 
are tailored to you, so you’ll get just the right 
amount of help you need, when you request it.
 But the best part? No matter if you need 
a little help or a lot, you’ll feel the difference.

Schedule a personalized tour to see how 
a little help can make a big difference!

908 Alma School Rd • Chandler, AZ 85224
evjcc.org  •  480.897.0588

A Sephardic adaptation by David Serero

Virtual screening of a Sephardic 
adaptation of Shakespeare’s 
“THE MERCHANT OF VENICE” 
featuring Ladino music from that 
era. Followed by a Q&A with 
actor David Serero.

Tickets: $10 • evjcc.org/event/merchant

Sunday • SEPT • 13th • 1:00pm
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CONNECTIONS COUNT.

Orbitel Communications 

understands how 

important strong Internet 

service and whole-home 

Smart WiFi are, especially 

now. Our team members 

are committed to 

meeting these demands 

head-on in support 

of our community.

	Strong Internet with your  
choice of speeds

	Smart WiFi whole- 
home coverage

	No Data Caps 

	24 hour tech support!

480-895-8084
www.orbitelcom.com

Your full-service broadband provider.
Internet  TiVO  Phone  Streaming
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